Library Technology Program Advisory Committee
Membership and Charge

(last modified 10/28/2004)
The Library Technology Program Advisory Committee is designed to serve the Library Technology Program by making recommendations, reviewing curriculum, conduct surveys, and ensure the overall effectiveness of the program. 

Committee Membership

The committee shall include the following:

1. A representative from the state library. 
2. The director of a major local public library, its personnel director, or other department head. 
3. Two school library media supervisors. 
4. The librarian of a local four-year academic institution. 
5. The head of a local special library or information center. 
6. A representative named by a statewide library or media association or other relevant professional association. 
7. A local library classified professional. 
8. A current student in the program. 
9. Dean of the Library Media Credential program at Fresno Pacific University. 
10. A community member. 
11. The librarian coordinator of the Library Technology Program (ex officio). 
12. Associate Dean of Instruction of the LRC (ex officio). 
The term of all committee members shall be for two years. Where possible, the terms shall be staggered to allow for continuity. 

Committee Responsibilities

1. Before any course is planned, announced, or offered, the local advisory committee should: 
a. Review the statement of goals for the program. 
b. Investigate local need for such a program and advise or conduct of a survey relating to employment possibilities for library classified professionals. No program should be announced or started without a recommendation from the local committee after such investigation. 
c. Advise on the nature and content of the curriculum based on total program objectives. 
d. Ensure that program planning, resources, and funding are adequate prior to initial course offerings. 
e. Ensure that courses can be offered in a pattern that will allow students to move through the program in an orderly and expeditious manner. 
2. Advise on qualifications for the position of the program director. 
3. The committee will provide continuing liaison between the community college and employers of supportive library classified professionals. 
4. The committee should ensure that programs meet state and national standards. 
5. The committee should meet as regularly as needed but not less than once each year. We will usually meet once per semester. 
6. The local advisory committee should also communicate freely on civil service, professional relations, etc. regarding the Library Technician programs at state, regional, and national levels, and, if appropriate, establish formal organizations and channels to facilitate such communication.
